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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary
July is Literacy Month

President’s Report

****************************
Greetings Fellows,

Thank you to everyone who attended our Club Assembly last week, it was well attended and we had some sensible debate. From the responses of those who attended, I am sure we are doing most things well and are heading in the right direction.

Connie and Domenico have agreed to research storage for our second trailer and all of the gear that we have acquired. It would be fantastic to have all of our equipment stored in one location.

Thanks go to Tony Lanzafame for having our Honour Board updated and to Eve Dutton for standing in for Alan Petersen last week, a job well done.

A reminder to everyone that Harley Tarrant’s farewell is on at Parramatta Leagues Club on Thursday 22/7. It would be great to see a strong contingent attending from Strathfield to show their appreciation for the loyalty and service that Harley has given to Rotary International.
Steve Taylor has given a brief outline as to what the Rotary Foundation is currently involved in and I am sure that when you hear of the wonderful things that the Foundation is involved in you will give it your full support as I am.

Steve will from time to time give us more information on this most worthy project.

DG Lloyd Roever is visiting our Club on 21/7/2004 and I urge all Members to be in attendance to welcome Lloyd and hear what his visions are for the coming year.

The District Conference next year is in Canberra from 18/3 to 20/3. Our Conference Chairman, Ted Ingall has pre booked accommodation at the Crowne Plaza adjacent to the conference venue.

It would be pleasing to have a healthy attendance from our Club for the “Centenary” conference. Please see Ted or myself if you have any queries.

Next week I will be outlining our fundraising direction for the coming year, until then, LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY.

 “MORE NEXT WEEK”,

President Keith.

Stop Press 

****************************
HARLEY TARRANT has been announced as our District Governor Elect for 2006/2007.

Congratulations Harley

Congratulations

****************************
Birthdays

21st July
Janice Vince

Anniversaries 

20th July
Charles & Olga Pitt

To night’s Guest Speakers
****************************
Job Talks
Angelo Franco and Joe Campisi tell the Club about themselves and what they do.
Last Week’s Club Assembly
****************************
President Keith outlined events planned for this Rotary Year.

· Bike the Park will be the major event
· The Rotary Foundation will receive special support (see later announcement)
· The Police Officer of the Year will be held again

· Support will be given to the Ashfield Infant’s Home

· Trish Foundation Golf Day
· District Golf Day

· Go Kart Night (Handicap for Joe Campisi)

· Pride Of Workmanship Awards

· Carols By Candlelight (see later comment)

· Youth Off The Street. Kokoda Trail Trek support

Discussion:
1. The Carols by Candlelight will now be organised by Strathfield Council with our Club organising catering and sales.

2. A discussion was held about the relaxing of the dress code for Rotary meetings during summer. The Club elected to maintain the current code.
3. Steve Taylor suggested the Club find storage for the Club’s paraphernalia with a local storage firm. Club members to enquire of known contacts, with offer of recognition at Club events

4. All non-apologies at weekly meetings will be invoiced for the meal costs. Members whose age plus their years in Rotary add to 85 can apply for exemption from the attendance requirements, but still need to advise their proposed attendance.

5. Rod McDougall raised the issue of the Club introducing credit card facilities. The Treasurer to investigate.

Last Week’s Meeting

****************************
Raffle

The raffle raised $200

1st Prize Brian Hennell –Bottle of Cognac
2nd Prize Warren Abbott – Bottle of Wine
3rd Prize Dominic Alvaro – Dinner next week 

Announcements
District Golf Day

Ray Wilson has formed a committee to organise the John Taylor Memorial District Golf Day. This event has not been held for 8 years and will be an annual event organised by Strathfield Rotary.

This year the event will be held on Thursday 14th October and is open to all Rotarians and friend, but only four players will represent each Club. Funds raised on the day will go to a District project. 
2005 International Convention
Rotary is looking for a Director to organize the 2005 International Convention. Contact President Keith if you are interested.

2006-2007 District Governor Nominations

Harley Tarrant has been nominated for the DG in 2006-2007.

The Rotary Foundation

Steve Taylor spoke to the Club about the District plan to raise $100 per Club member as a special fund-raiser for the Rotary Foundation in this Centenary Year of Rotary.

Special Congratulations to Fred Haddon

Fred Haddon has been given special thanks by Saint Andrews Cathedral for 25 years service as their church warden. Congratulations and well done Fred.
Thank You Letter from Madeleine Penman

I'd like to give Strathfield Rotary my sincere gratitude for supporting me in my recent trip to Costa Rica. I returned in March and since then have been reflecting on what a fantastic experience it was.

I was part of a group of 15 young people from Australia, Canada and Costa Rica on a ten week volunteer programme. We were living in two different communities during this time and had some amazing experiences.

Our first project was in a small rural community in the north of Costa Rica and we were helping build a new classroom for the tiny school. The work was all from scratch- digging the foundations, mixing concrete by hand and laying bricks. Every day we worked with members from the community and soon became good friends with the families that lived close by. The community was very warm, and it was a wholesome and challenging experience. We lived without electricity and slept on the floor, so it was a very different living arrangement than we were used to.

Our second project was on the south Pacific coast of Costa Rica and we were helping another small community with their environmental reserve. The area was blessed with natural beauty, so it was a thrill to work hard and then run down to the beach in the afternoon to cool off. We helped clear the trails in the nature reserve and work on the information office, as well as our main task, which was constructing a lookout on the mountain behind the community. This involved exhausting labour and carrying logs and bamboo on our backs through the forest up the lookout site. It was extremely rewarding to see the finished product and the result of all our effort.

The whole ten weeks was a wonderful and fulfilling experience. From the cultural interaction and the language skills I developed, to the knowledge that we had helped these communities to support themselves in their everyday lives, the programme was certainly a great way to spend my summer university break. I’ve come home inspired to apply myself in my university degree in development studies, anthropology and law, and I'm looking into doing some more volunteer work at home.

Once again, many thanks for your support in this Youth Challenge Australia programme. I'd be happy to give you more information should you be interested.

Kind regards,

Madeleine Penman

Access to the Weekly Bulletin

For inclusion of information or items in the bulletin please forward copy/items to the bulletin editor, Angelo Franco at a-franco@ihug.com.au .
Coming Events
****************************
Farewell Dinner for Harley Tarrant – 
Thursday 22 July, 7.00 pm at Parramatta Leagues Club
Harley retires as Manager of the Rotary International South Pacific and Philippines at the end of the current 2003/2004 Rotary Year.

The evening will include a three course meal and tickets at $50 each must be booked and pre-paid with Rotary Down Under.

District 9690 Conference 

18th – 20th March 2005 at the National Convention Centre Canberra
Ted Ingall is our Conference Co-coordinator for the District Conference in Canberra next year.  Ted has arranged accommodation at the Crowne Plaza and issued accommodation request forms at the last meeting.
Please see Ted Ingall for further details.
Next Week’s Meeting
 District Governor’s Visit

Wednesday 21st July 2004
DG Lloyd Roever will be our guest at this meeting.  President Keith has asked us to show 100% attendance.

Lesson for the Week
One day a farmer's donkey fell down into a well. The animal cried piteously for hours as the farmer tried to figure out what to do. Finally, he decided the animal was old, and the well needed to be covered up anyway; it just wasn't worth it to retrieve the donkey.

He invited all his neighbors to come over and help him. They all grabbed a shovel and began to shovel dirt into the well. At first, the donkey realized what was happening and cried horribly. Then, to everyone's amazement he quieted down.

A few shovel loads later, the farmer finally looked down the well. He was astonished at what he saw. With each shovel of dirt that hit his back, the donkey was doing something amazing. He would shake it off and take a step up.

As the farmer's neighbors continued to shovel dirt on top of the animal, he would shake it off and take a step up. Pretty soon, everyone was amazed as the donkey stepped up over the edge of the well and happily trotted off!

Life is going to shovel dirt on you, all kinds of dirt. The trick to getting out of the well is to shake it off and take a step up. Each of our troubles is a stepping-stone. We can get out of the deepest wells just by not stopping, never giving up. Shake it off and take a step up.

Remember the five simple rules to be happy:

1. Free your heart from hatred - Forgive.

2. Free your mind from worries - Most never happen
3. Live simply and appreciate what you have.

4. Give more.

5. Expect less

NOW -------- Enough of that crap . . .

The donkey later came back and bit the shit out of the farmer who had tried to bury him. The gash from the bite got infected, and the farmer eventually died in agony from septic shock.

 MORAL FROM TODAY'S LESSON:

When you do something wrong and try to cover your ass, it always comes back to bite you.
Thank you Bob Templeman[image: image3.jpg]
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